
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 3rd May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another busy week has come and gone with lots of amazing hard work and achievements.  We had a visit from 
Mrs Marshall, our School Improvement Adviser from the Local Authority, on Wednesday to look at our personal 
development and PSHE offer across the federation.  We had some really positive feedback from this—it’s al-
ways great to quality assure the offer we have for our children. 

Please remember that Monday 6th May is a Bank Holiday and school is closed.  Children return on Tuesday 7th 
May. 

With best wishes for the long weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Y3/4 Cricket 

On Tuesday 7th May children in Y3 and Y4 
will attend Stokesley Cricket Club for a 
cricket festival with other local schools.  
Children should come to school in PE kit 
and will require a packed lunch (if or-
dered from school this will be given to 
your child on the day) and suitable cloth-
ing for the weather.  More info. in the 
letter sent earlier this week. 

Collective Worship 
 

Why not watch this recorded worship session all about how chil-

dren can understand and manage their emotions: https://

www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-

home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-

primary-schools-feelings-s2e4 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week— Oscar, River, Aoife, Bea, Arty, 
Alice C, Isla H, Thomas, Scott, Ernie 

Kindness Award— Noah, Isabel, Aurora, Arthur,   
Isla H, Charlie, Ernie 

Handwriting Award— Alice R, Oliver, Lydia, Joe G 

 

Vision and Behaviour Awards 

 

Vision Award— Theo, Alex, Eliza, Jake, Joey 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate— Olivia R, Arthur, Seth, 
Anna 

Times Table Rock Stars 

Y1/2—1st Jess, 2nd Lucia, 3rd Ada 

Y3/4— 1st Anna, 2nd Hugo, 3rd Ollie 

Y5/6— 1st Alice, 2nd Harry, 3rd Charlie 

 

Attendance—our whole school  target 
is 96%.   

Bilsdale— 96.5% 

Carlton— 95.7% 

https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-feelings-s2e4
https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-feelings-s2e4
https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-feelings-s2e4
https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-feelings-s2e4
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


 

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 7th May Y3/4 cricket event at Stokesley School 

BILSDALE Y3/4 AT CARLTON ALL DAY 

Y3/4 Info. sent 

Monday 13th—
Thursday 16th 

May 

Year 6 SATS Y6 Info. sent 

Friday 17th May Y6 post-SATS treat, Carlton Outdoor  
Centre 

Y6 Info. sent 

Monday 20th May Pentecost Service at St Hilda’s, Chop 
Gate, 2pm.  Families welcome. 

Rec-Y6 from both 
schools 

Info. sent 

Tuesday 21st 
May 

School photographs All More info. to follow 

Thursday 23rd 
May 

Y3/4 sports event at Yarm Prep Y3/4 More info. to follow 

Friday 24th May Sports Day, 9.15am.  Families welcome. 

NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 24th May School closes for half term All n/a 

Monday 3rd June School re-opens for children All n/a 

Friday 14th June Library in school All n/a 

Friday 14th June Y5/6 triathlon event  Y5/6 More info. to follow 

Monday 17th 
June 

Skip 2B Fit—parents welcome 

Bilsdale at Carlton all day 

All More info. to follow 

Wednesday 19th 
June 

Y5/6 at Online Safety Roadshow Y5/6 More info. to follow 

Friday 21st June Reception & KS1 seaside visit Rec, Y1 and Y2 More info. to follow 

Friday 28th June Olympic Dance Day All More info. to follow 

Thursday 4th 
July 

End of Year Production—Chop Gate  

Village Hall, 6pm 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 5th July Library in school  

(last one before summer) 

All n/a 

Wednesday 
10th—Friday 

12th July 

Y6 transition to Stokesley School Y6 n/a 

Thursday 18th 
July 

Leavers Services—10am Carlton, 2pm 
Bilsdale 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 19th July Last day of term 

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB TODAY 

All n/a 



News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

This week has been all about shape in Class 1. Reception have been matching and having a go at draw-
ing various shapes. Little Owls have been exploring the shapes we have out in our provision, both 2D 
and 3D. We have searched our classroom and the quad to find shapes everywhere. The children have 
been brilliant at spotting shapes and can identify what makes a 2D shape and what makes a 3D shape. 
While at Wisdom of the Woods, Class 1 spotted some rabbits skipping around, the children spent a long 
time watching one and in turn it watched us back! Well done Class 1. 

 

Carlton & Bilsdale KS1 

This week started off with lots of excitement with the arrival of 
one of our butterflies, named Miracle. It was a long but happy 
wait! After the arrival of Miracle, came the arrival of a second 
butterfly on Wednesday!  

In English this week, both Year 1 and 2 have enjoyed concluding 
their work on ‘Song of the Sea’ by planning and writing our own 
stories based on a magical under the sea adventure. 

In mathematics, Year 2 have been learning to recognise, name 
and write factions and  Year 1 have continued their counting in 
2’s, 5’s and 10’s and made equal groups to count.  

In geography, we had great fun reading keys. We learned how to 
identify the symbols on a map and understood that each one rep-
resents a physical or human feature.  

In PE, we have enjoyed the challenge of running a mile and have 
also practised our sprinting techniques in athletics.  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

Sunshine at last! The children have had yet another very productive week and enjoyed the warmer 
weather, which always puts a smile on our faces. 

We have thoroughly enjoyed the beginning of our new writing unit, the myth of 'Theseus and the Mino-
taur'. Children have explored the differing personalities of the kings, Aegeus and Minos, and begun to 
think about the ways in which the Gods caused havoc on earth from their home high up on Mount Olym-
pus. The monstrous Minotaur has fired imaginations, and some adventurous vocabulary is being used to 
good effect. We can't wait to continue to see where the myth will take our writing journey. 

In art we are studying expressionism and have focussed on Edvard Munch, one of the most significant 
Expressionism artists. ‘The Scream’ is one of his most familiar works and depicts the artist's feelings of 
anxiety. Children have learnt that this art movement used jagged, distorted lines and contrasting col-
ours to paint compositions which portrayed a range of extreme emotions, and that Expressionism is a 
style of art which aims to express these emotions, rather than physical reality. They have studied their 
own expressions and chosen an art piece by Munch which in some way 'spoke to them' and recreated it, 
attempting to use the colour palette he worked from. There are some colourful and creative interpre-
tations in progress. 

 



School meals and packed lunches 

Just a reminder to all parents and carers that children are welcome to take a school meal each 
day, no pre-order is required.  Similarly, if children would prefer a packed lunch, they are wel-
come to bring one or alternate between school meals and packed lunches. 

We encourage healthy eating and would advise parents to follow the guidelines below when 
preparing home packed lunches to ensure a balanced diet.  Please remember packed lunches 
should not contain any nuts or nut products as our schools are nut aware. 

 







Amazon Wish Lists 

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations so far, they’ve really made a difference to 
our class libraries.  

Class 1 wish list—https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 2 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 3 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 4 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share 

 

Bilsdale wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share  

 

 

Train to be a Teaching Assistant at The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation 

In September, we have availability for 1 funded place to train to become a Teaching Assistant.  
Contact the Swaledale Alliance for more information. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share

